
London City Council, 
 
I’m a neighbour of ward 7, living in the Foxfield residential area. I recently learned about 
the plan to install a hub for homeless people at walking distance of our community, and 
want to express my disagreement to have this kind of facility inserted in this area. The 
operation of this facility will create a risk situation for our families and will accentuate the 
current issues with robbery and vandalism that is ramping up.  
 
I see according to the plan you are discussing other locations have proper location and 
make synergies with medical facilities grounds, and honestly that is not the case for the 
building you intend to use for this. So much is not a fit to operate the hub that a rezoning 
process should happen.  
 
This will be in detriment of our residences value, put at risk our families and will drive an 
influx of persons that are a challenge to manage.  
 
I kindly request that this facility is not open at this location, because there’s no reason to 
go in detriment of an area of the city that has a completely family orientation. Just as an 
example, we see the problems in Downtown, where the damage to the area’s economy 
due to presence and mismanagement of homeless people have proven the strategy a 
not solving the problem and just deteriorate severely property value and quality of life.  
 
Thank you for your attention.  
 
Luis A. Ambrosio 
 


